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HINCKLEY AND BOSWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

AUDIT COMMITTEE 
 

11 MARCH 2020 AT 6.30 PM 
 
 
PRESENT: Mr DS Cope - Chairman 
 Ms A Pendlebury – Vice-Chairman 
Mrs MA Cook, Mr REH Flemming, Mr E Hollick, Mr MR Lay, Mr BR Walker and 
Mr P Williams 
 
Officers in attendance: Tan Ashraf and Ashley Wilson. Gary Morris (Ernst & Young) and 
Andrew Smith (Grant Thornton) were also in attendance. 
 

347 APOLOGIES AND SUBSTITUTIONS  
 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Roberts, Smith and HG 
Williams.   
 

348 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 
It was moved by Councillor Flemming, seconded by Councillor P Williams and 
 

RESOLVED - the minutes of the meeting held on 15 January 2020 be 
confirmed and signed by the chairman. 

 
349 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
No interests were declared at this stage. 
 

350 EXTERNAL AUDITOR - ANNUAL LETTER AND AUDIT RESULTS REPORT  
 
It was decided to take the external auditor’s annual audit letter and annual audit results 
report together. 
 
In response to a member’s question the external auditor stated that the annual audit 
letter was a summary of the annual audit results report and there were no concerns. It 
was highlighted that proper procedures were in place to secure value for money. It was 
noted that there were adequate levels of reserves but there could be a risk in  future 
years and this was under review. 
 
In answer to a member’s question the external auditor confirmed they would be on site in 
June 2020 to begin the audit. 
 
The letter and report were noted and the chairman thanked the external auditor. 
 

351 INTERNAL AUDIT PROGRESS REPORT  
 
The internal audit progress report was presented to the committee. The internal auditor 
drew attention to the Chartered Institute of Public Finance & Accountancy’s Financial 
Resilience Index which was updated annually and was a useful resource. 
 
There was reassurance that a contingency plan was being put together to deal with the 
impact of the coronavirus.  
 
Members noted the report. 
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352 PLANNING ENFORCEMENT INTERNAL AUDIT REPORT  
 
Members were presented with the planning enforcement internal audit report which gave 
significant assurance with some improvement required. In response to a member’s 
question it was noted that the auditor planned to follow up to ensure recommendations 
had been implemented and would report back.  
 
It was noted that the report concluded that the department performed well with limited 
resources and it was highlighted that the issue of resources should be addressed.  
 
The report was noted and the chairman thanked all attendees. 
 
Before the meeting closed the chairman discussed arranging training sessions for 
members with officers across the different services to ensure the committee was 
maximising its effectiveness. During discussion members also highlighted service areas, 
including housing repairs that the internal auditor could consider. 
 
 

(The Meeting closed at 7.09 pm) 
 
 
 

 CHAIRMAN 
 


